

## **The Priory School**

## **Educating Students for Success in Life**

The Priory School Bedford Road Hitchin Hertfordshire SG5 2UR

> 11<sup>th</sup> May 2022 EWH/LWI3

Dear Parent / Carer

## Year 11 Timetable during the exam season

This letter follows on from our recent letter regarding study leave during the exam season. As you will be aware, exams begin on Monday 16<sup>th</sup> May 2022 and from this date your child's Year 11 timetable will take on a different look (please see attached timetable).

All students will be required to be in school and attend their lessons for the full duration of their exams. During each and every period throughout the exam weeks, students will be either sitting an exam, attending a 'drop-down' timetabled revision lesson with their usual teacher or carrying out private revision.

Students are required to wear their full school uniform from Monday 16<sup>th</sup> May. PE Kits will not be permitted. Leavers Hoodies may be worn around school when students are not in exams, but students **MUST** change into blazers when they have an exam.

Students will be given a choice to either revise or take part in a physical activity during core PE lessons. Students have been asked to bring trainers in their bag to change into if they wish to do a physical sport. The two options for practical PE will be football or badminton. There will be no other options other than these two.

All students have their final exam on the morning of Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> June. Students will need to return their Chromebooks to school on this date. The Maths Department have requested that if students would like to donate their protractors, compasses and scientific calculators to the school, this would be gratefully received.

May I also take this opportunity to remind you of the new GCSE Exam Support section of our website: <a href="https://www.priory.herts.sch.uk/information/curriculum/ks4/gcse-exam-support/">https://www.priory.herts.sch.uk/information/curriculum/ks4/gcse-exam-support/</a> We hope you find it helpful in enabling you to support your child in the coming months.

We look forward to your continued support during your child's exam season. If you have any questions, please get in touch.

Yours faithfully

Mrs E. White Head of Year 11

L White

Miss C. Follano
Head of Key Stage 4

C. Cullus